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Good morning, it certainly feels as though autumn is setting in.  We've succumbed at school to 

putting the heating on and I know many have followed suit at home.  

 

You can't have failed to see that the long awaited play equipment has finally been installed.  It is 

due to be completed ready for use next week.  Workmen having been working 7-7 every day this 

week to ensure that it is completed as quickly as possible.  This play area is for our KS2 pupils to 

use.  There is a separate play area and equipment for EYFS and KS1 pupils at the Peatmore end of 

the school which, in time, we would also like to add to.  

 

This week the new Diocesan Education Director, Alex Tear, visited the school to meet with 

myself and the Chair of governors and Incumbent.  It was a good opportunity to discuss where 

Pyrford is as a school and what we have to offer the school led system as well as what lies ahead 

in the strategic landscape for church schools nationally.  Alex is due to return to the school to 

meet with staff and pupils.  Bishop Jo Bailey Wells, the Suffragan Bishop of Dorking is also visiting 

the school next month to meet with staff and pupils.  

 

I am really pleased to announce that Mrs McAllister has successfully managed to gain a grant for 

the school through the Lottery fund.  Mrs McAllister, our school business manager, put together a 

bid for 'Perfect Playtimes' and as such the funds can be put to good use to support all the fantastic 

work that the PTA have already achieved and to provide some much needed storage space for all 

the outdoor equipment we have for learning.    

 

Whilst I am on the subject of playgrounds, please can I remind you all to put bikes and scooters in 

the appropriate storage spaces at the Coldharbour and Peatmore ends of the school.  This also 

includes bikes and scooters of younger siblings.  I have had a number of complaints from parents 

about younger siblings whizzing across the playground at drop off times.  Bikes and scooters may 

be walked across the school site but not ridden.  

 

Many thanks to those of you who have attended the curriculum workshops that have been run 

this week.  Please feel free at any time to ask any questions, teachers have supplied email 

addresses at these meetings for you to use.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

 

22 September 2017 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

Does your child have an EHCP? 

Surrey are conducting research into the effectiveness of EHCPs.  You will be aware that the 

school is frustrated with the statutory support it receives from the Local Authority and 

constant cuts to services.  Please can I urge you to respond to this survey? Thank you.  

Mrs Krynicki 

As you are aware, the council has a responsibility for ensuring that children and young people with 

EHC Plans are making good progress. We would like to hear from parents, children and young people 

about their education experiences, including those at mainstream, specialist and independent settings 

- from pre-school to post-16. We would specifically like to know if their EHC Plan supports the right 

provision for them to make good progress. The short survey should take no more than a few minutes 

to complete, and will be open from 21 September to 5 October 2017.  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/EHCPProvision 

Flu Vaccination 

forms must be 

returned whether 

or not you wish 

your child to have  

the vaccination. 

Please make sure 

you return them on 

Monday as they are 

being collected on 

Tuesday. Thank you. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/EHCPProvision


Chestnut - Emma Smith for always trying her best 

and being a good role model. 

Oak - Theo Brockway for brilliant writing about 

Autumn. 

Cedar - Freya Andrews for a fantastic Horrid 

Henry story. 

Hawthorn - William Atkins for writing a fantastic 

Horrid Henry story. 

Elm - Uzair Ahmed for fantastic work on place 

value in Maths. 

Juniper - Thomas Atkins for fantastic work on 

place value in Maths. 

Maple - William Boulby for making an excellent 

start in Maths with neatly set out work and well 

thought out answers. 

Alder - Jessica Attfield for a lovely narrative 

poem. 

Larch - Amy Spencer for a lovely narrative poem. 

Cherry - Safiya Karim for a detailed and accurate 

timeline of WW1. 

Rowan - Olivia Krynicki, Kaelle Lorvo & Claudia 

Shaw for fantastic work in topic on WW1. 

Willow - Amy Price for a wonderful timeline on 

WW1. 

Laurel - Larissa Johnston for writing an excellent 

diary entry full of character emotion. 

Holly - Charlotte Richardson for writing an 

excellent diary entry in character style with 

emotion. 

We are thrilled that our new squirrels have settled so well. It is a difficult time for some children 
and we are really pleased with how quickly they are settling. We have decided to have our lunches 
in the school hall this week. The children have been amazing and have really enjoyed the selection 
of salad and bread that has been provided alongside their regular meal. They have also enjoyed 
waving at their older brothers and sisters when they arrive and leave! It’s so lovely that they are 
starting to feel a real part of the school. 

We are already looking at our September 2018 intake and have had lots of 
applications in so far. Our admission policy prioritises children that are 
due to start school in the next academic year and so, due to the already 
heavy demand, it seems unlikely that we will be able to admit any 
children who have not turned 3 by 1st September 2018. Application forms 
are available on the website and must be submitted by 15 January 2018. 
Applicants will be informed at the end of April if they have been offered a 
place. If your child is already at Squirrels Nursery and will not start school 

until September 2019 they will, of course, 
keep their place.  



PARENT HELPERS 

 

A big thank you to all the people who volunteered their time over the last school year to help in school - it was 

greatly appreciated. 

If you would like to offer your help to the school this year, please could you fill in the slip below and send it in to 

school with your child. 

You will need to complete a DBS check - please ask Mrs Anderson in the office for details 

(c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk). 

Once your DBS clearance has come through I will get in touch with you to let you know which class teacher to 

contact. 

With our thanks in advance. 

Mrs Little 

 

NAME ______________________________________________________________ 

 

CHILD’S NAME ________________________________________________     

 

CLASS ________________________ 

 

Please fill in the table below as to when you are available to help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would prefer to help with: 

              Foundation Stage & Key Stage 1 

 

 Key Stage 2 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Morning      

Afternoon      



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 5 Curriculum Talk Mon 25 September 15:30 

Yr 3 Curriculum Talk Tue 26 September 15:30 

Yr 1 Curriculum Talk Thu 28 September 15:30 

PTA Annual General Meeting Thu 28 September 19:30 

Yr 4 Curriculum Talk Fri 29 September 15:30 

Yr 6 to Marwell Zoo Thu 5 October  

Harvest Festival Service  Fri 6 October 09:30 

Flu Vaccinations for Yrs R - 4 Thu 12 October  

Yr R Phonics & Reading Workshop Thu 12 October 15:30 

Yr 5 to Intech Planetarium Tue 17 October  

Autumn Half term 23—27 October  

Yr 6 Secondary Admissions deadline Tue 31 October  

School Photographer for individual photos Wed 1 & Thu 2 November  

Perform Drama workshops Tue 7 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Tue 7 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Autumn Parents Meetings Thu 9 November 15:30 - 19:30 

Y6 measurement programme with School Nurse Wed 15 November pm 

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents Thu 16 November 
10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

Willow & Cherry to Imperial War Museum Tue 21 November  

Yr 5 classes to Imperial War Museum Wed 22 November  

Rowan Class to Imperial War Museum Thu 23 November  

Friends’ Christmas Fayre Sat 25 November  

KS2 Christmas Production Fri 15 December 14:00 

FS & KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 20 December 14:00 

Junior Christmas Disco Wed 20 December 18:30 - 20:00 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Thu 21 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Thu 21 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 22 December to 3 January   

INSET Day Thu 4 January  

INSET Day Fri 5 January  

First Day of Spring Term Mon 8 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Mon 15 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 16 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 17 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Thu 18 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Tue 30 January  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Wed 7 February  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thu 8 February  

Spring Half term 12 - 16 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 22 February  

Yr 4 class to Synagogue Wed 7 March  

Yr 4 class to Synagogue Thu 8 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Wed 14 March  

Yr 5 Residential to Fairthorne Manor Mon 26 - Thu 29 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Thu 29 March 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Thu 29 March finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 2 - 13 April  



Description Date Time 

First Day of Summer Term Mon 16 April  

Reception to Ladyland Farm Fri 20 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 23 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Warren Mon 23 - Wed 25 April  

Yr 3 (part) Residential to High Ashurst Mon 30 April - Tue 1 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 2 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 7 May  

Yr 3 (part) Residential to High Ashurst Tue 8 - Wed 9 May  

SATs Week 14 - 18 May  

Yr 4 Bikeability Course Wed 23 - Thu 24 May  

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Yr 2 to Alice Holt Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Wed 4 July  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 5 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

Prayer Group met for the first time this week and will continue to meet in Maple Class on Thursdays from 3:15—
3:45pm. You can pop along one week or come every week as we pray generally and for our school. We will do 
some creative prayer together and then pray for the designated year group and teachers. All ages are welcome—
bring a parent with you or return a permission slip to take part regularly. There will be a sign up sheet for each 
week at the office in case you just want to do a one off session. Pick up will be from the main entrance. Special 
prayer will be included for: 

28th September Year 1 and their teachers  16th November Senior Leadership team and support staff 

5th October Year 2 and their teachers   23rd November Reception, Year 1 and their teachers 

12th October Year 3 and their teachers   30th November Year 2, Year 3 and their teachers 

19th October Year 4 and their teachers   7th December Year 4, Year 5 and their teachers 

2nd November Year 5 and their teachers  14th December Year 6, Senior Leadership Team and 

9th November Year 6 and their teachers    support staff 

Feel free to bring along any special prayer requests or email Suzanne (Suzanne@wisleywithpyrford.org) 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

I give permission for ________________________ (name of child) from __________ class to attend prayer group 

on Thursday afternoon s and will pick up at 3:45pm. Contact email/number: _____________________________ 

 

Parent / Guardian signature: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..  

mailto:Suzanne@wisleywithpyrford.org




PYRFORD SCHOOL JUNIOR RUNNING CLUB Years 4, 5 & 6* 

Starts Friday 22 September – School field 

Our parent led Junior Running Club is now in its third year and goes from strength to strength, thanks to the 

fantastic enthusiasm of our members and our team of parent volunteers, who are there whatever the weather!  

The following Year 6 parents continue to lead the club (all are DBS checked) supported by other willing parent 

volunteers:  Jill Cobbett, Cathy Giddings and Alison Wong (with much valued ongoing support from Jacqui Moller-

Butcher!).  Please contact any of us if you have any queries.   

*Although aimed at Years 4, 5 & 6, we are interested to hear from Year 3 children and parents interested in 

attending and supporting in the future, as we may run events for Y3 in the summer term. 

When & where: Fridays, weekly, 3.15 – 4.15pm – on the school field only.   

Please note, parents may be called to collect children early in extreme weather conditions. 

What:  Fun, stamina training on the school field to lead to competitive, long distance runs up to around 2k. 

Why: For fun! And for those who want to, to take part in competitive events (e.g. Surrey Cross-Country 

Championships, Spring 2018 @Reigate Park, WASPS Cross Country, Spring 2018 @ Goldsworth Park, etc). 

How:  Please complete the registration form which has been emailed to you this week and email it to Jacqui 

Moller-Butcher at jacquilmb@gmail.com (or ask for a form at the office and return it to the office) by Wednesday 

20 September.  Your child may then attend the first session on Friday 22 September.  Full club rules and criteria for 

membership, session plans and details of kit and equipment will be sent in reply.  

Can you spare 5-10 minutes after 

drop-off once a fortnight? 

We need volunteers to help wash 

fruit and veg for the infant children (KS1) 

If you can help or would like more information, 

please contact Fiona Lee (fionalee1@yahoo.com). 

Thank you. 

mailto:fionalee1@yahoo.com


The secondary school  admissions system is 

now open. Parents can now apply online for 

2018 secondary school places for your 

children using the online admissions system. 

The system is quick, easy to use and available 

all day, every day and you’ll receive the 

outcome of your application by email. The 

deadline for applications is Tuesday 31 

October 2017, but Surrey recommend you 

apply by Friday 20 October, before the half 

term holidays. If you miss the deadline, you 

reduce your chances of getting one of your 

preferred schools, so do apply online and on 

time by visiting  

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-

learning/schools/school-admissions 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/school-admissions
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/school-admissions





